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Lent & Easter 2016 

Newsletter  

Dear Parishioners, 
 

 Lent is quickly upon us this year, with Ash Wednesday occurring on February 10th. Easter Sunday is 

March 27th, which is quite early. The annual 40-day period leading up to Easter can be a remarkable time for 

Christians to prepare for Easter.  But what meaning does Lent have in the 21st century? Is it a relic from the 

past that an impatient society has little need for or is it an essential part of our Christian living?  Like most 

things, it all depends upon how you look at it. 

 Earlier generations often experienced Lent as a rather dreary season to be filled with self-discipline and 

self-scrutiny, only to be relieved by the óalleluiasô of Easter. Yet, one of the Lenten prefaces in the Book of 

Alternative Services (page 220) bids us in Lent to "prepare with joy for the paschal (Easter) feast."  Did you 

notice the word ójoyô?  Do the disciplines of Lent have anything to do with joy?  Is there joy in a season of re-

pentance and self-examination? 

 It is my belief that joy is always in season, whether the church hangings are festive or penitential, because 

joy is integral to our experience of God. C. S. Lewis speaks of being "surprised by joy," which is usually the 

way joy chooses to break into our lives.  At times, joy is intimate and beyond words, showing itself spontane-

ously on our faces and in a smile.  Joy is meant to be shared and not contained. Christianôs understand that joy 

is an experience within the ever-unfolding and all-embracing mystery of Godôs love for humanity.  Joy asks 

something of us however!  It calls us to let go, to abandonment of our preconceptions and fixed notions of how 

things ought to be.  Joy can even be scary and disconcerting, as it can upset our sense of order and our need to 

feel that we are in control. 

 "You have put joy in my heart more than when grain and wine and oil increase," cries the 

Psalmist (Psalm 4:6-8).  Clearly, joy is felt as an experience of overwhelming abundance.  St. Paul goes on to 

proclaim that joy is the fruit of the Spirit.  Jesus himself declares that joy is the reason for his coming among 

us, "I have spoken thus to you so that my joy may be in you and your joy complete (John 15:10-12)."  

 Frank Griswold, a former Presiding Bishop of the Episcopal Church writes, ñJoy is not to be identified 

with the kind of superficial happiness or mindless enthusiasm that from time to time bring relief from the rig-

ours of life.  Instead, joy is often sober, quiet and deep.  It is not easily dislodged by 

passing moods or the ebb and flow of events.  Joy conveys a sense of being firmly root-

ed, in spite of - or even because of - the dark and difficult things that are woven into the 

fabric of our lives.  Because joy is the work of the Spirit in us, it grounds us in the con-

fidence, courage, and consciousness of the Risen Christ.ò 

 Joy also imparts a spirit of adventure, opening us up to be more aware of the 

world around us.  As Carlo Caretto of the Little Brothers of Jesus has observed, "All too 

often our concern is to remain at home undisturbed, however dull and joyless it may 

have become.  We are afraid of adventure, of the new and the mysterious.  If it were left 

in our hands, we would ask God to remain here on our level.  When all the while our 

happiness depends on our moving upward toward God." 
 Continued on Page 2 
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 All this being so, it is sad indeed that the very last thing a great many of us expect from our life in the 

Church is a sense of joy.  Some of us in fact are actually made uncomfortable and find ourselves ill at ease in 

the presence of joy.  Why?  Perhaps it is because joy always comes to us as a gift beyond our grasp or control.  

As such, all we can do is accept it. Joy is not something we can create for ourselves, no matter how much we 

try. 

 Are we ready to be surprised by joy, this Lent as we move towards the light of Easter?  What would hap-

pen to us in our personal lives and in our parish if we decided to make Lent a time of joyful preparation?  What 

might happen if our focus was not so much upon self-improvement but on the Grace of God?  Might a focus 

on reaching out to help others lessen our tendency to judge others?  Could it be that an outward focus might 

open us to the deep joy of the Spirit that is already planted within us waiting to be released and become part of 

our consciousness?   

 Friends, Jesus tells us in the Gospel of John that he will be ever present to us as we follow him along the 

journey of life.  Living in joy is one of the signs that we are in Christ.  Jesus says: ñI have said these things to 

you so that my joy may be in you, and that your joy may be complete.ò  John 15:11.  Jesusô desire that we live 

in joy is not only a personal experience, it is God's deepest desire for us all as Christ's Risen Body, the Church.   

 Friends, this Lent, I encourage you to take full advantage of the many opportunities for communal prayer, 

study, outreach and service this Lent as we journey to the great Paschal Feast of Easter.  May we allow our-

selves to be surprised by joy!   

Your brother in Christ, 

 Michael+  

Rectorôs Message Continued 

Things You Can Do This Lent 

 Things you can do this Lent.  

 Join in the 40 Acts of Kindness & Generosity  advertised above, and help someone as suggested for each 

day in the on-line guide. A great way to use your talents for the good of our community. 

Or  

 If you want to be more contemplative you can start by obtaining the new booklet ñMeeting Jesus on the 

Marginsò from the back of the church or the office. Seven different writers deliver their Meditations on Mat-

thew 25. Each writer uses a modern day story to relate to the message of Matthew for Lent. A donation of $4 is 

requested. 



Page 3   Lent & Easter 2016 

 

 

 The ACW would like to give a major vote of thanks to all those 33 hardy gals who braved a cold, snowy, 

January 18th, and came to the annual Potluck Lunch and Mystery Auction. It was a great meal and the support 

for the Mystery Auction was just tops! Our auctioneer kept everyone in laughs and encouraged the bidding 

throughout, so that when the final count was in, we raised $902 for LARC to aid our refugee family. Well done 

everyone! 

 

 Also our thanks to all those who participated by filling your Loonie plate with loonies and toonies 

throughout 2015. Our treasurer presented $947 to the church at the end of the year. Mary has more plates in 

the office, and if you don't already have one for this year, please pick one up from her. It is such an easy and 

fun way to help St. John's raise some additional funds. 
Submitted by Sandy Jordan  

ACW News 

Music At St. Johnôs 

 

A note from Barbaraé.. 
 

 On February 13 beginning at 11:30 am our joint choirs and music committee are pleased to present the 

5th annual Souper Market in the Parish Hall. The theme is Valentineôs and we will serve a variety of tasty 

soups and desserts. You will also have opportunity to check out items, both new and old, that will be for sale at 

our ótreasure tablesô. All proceeds will support the music program at St. Johnôs. Tickets will be available at the 

door ï they are $10 regular and $5 for students. 

   

 Music and Meditation for Advent begins on Ash Wednesday and continues until Wednesday at noon 

during Holy Week. The programming will include many friends of St. Johnôs Music Program. Each presenta-

tion will last approximately a half hour and the public is cordially invited to attend. 

February 10: Barbara Butler, organ 

February 17: Kathryn Wagner, piano 

February 24: Nina Scott Stoddart, mezzo soprano 

March 2: Mary Knickle, vocalist, and friends 

March 9: Paul Buchanan, piano/vocals, Eilidh Buchanan, Scottish fiddle 

March 16: St. Johnôs Lutheran Choir, Mahone Bay 

March 23: Sharon Gow Knickle, piano  

 

 New members are always welcome to join our Chancel Choir. We meet 

each Wednesday at 7 pm and the chancel choir provides strong support to 

congregational singing each Sunday morning at 10:30. Later in the spring we 

will host a choral session with other church choirs in the area. This will be a 

social time as well as an opportunity to learn new music and share well known 

works with other choristers. Members of the Halifax Chapter of the RCCO 

will be our guests in May for a hymn sing. Details will be announced later. 

 

          Barbara 
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Two Vinegar Bibles 

 Last fall Mr. Geoffrey CAPNER, an Englishman who lives in Paris, sent an e-mail to Father Michael, to 

say how much he had enjoyed visiting St. Johnôs and expressing his delight at finding the Vinegar Bible in the 

church.  He had been on vacation and stayed with Danielle Denard, a friend from Riverport. They came to a 

Sunday service. Mr. Capner commented on the warmth of the hospitality that they received and how nice it 

was to socialize after the service outside with refreshments.        

 Later vacationing in North Wales he visited Corpus Christi Church, in Termeirchion, a small parish 

church in the See of St. Asaph. To his surprise he found that this church also owned a Vinegar Bible. Given 

that only 12 (perhaps 40) Vinegar Bibles were printed, this was quite a coincidence.    

 While Carolyn and I were on vacation with in North Wales, a copy of Geoffrey Capnerôs e-mail was sent 

to me. We were staying outside Conway (Conwy) and only a 30 minute drive from Tremeirchion.  I contacted 

the Minister, Rev. Colin Mansley and arranged to visit the church for a Wednesday morning service and to see 

the Vinegar Bible.        

 The service for the small congregation was held in both English and Welsh, a beautiful and simple ser-

vice. After the service people were very welcoming and interested in our Vinegar Bible, and St. Johnôs history. 

The minister and a former warden, Terry Bryer, the churchôs unofficial historian, took us on a guided tour and 

showed us their Vinegar Bible, which is in a beautiful display case. The display case is similar to the one made 

by Peter Allen. The Bible was open on the same page as our bible, showing where John Baskett, made a print-

erôs error in St. Lukeôs Gospel when he printed the word  ñ vinegarò  instead of ñvineyardò  as the title of the 

parable. It was thrilling to see another Vinegar Bible and to find it in very good condition.  We know a lot 

about the history of our Vinegar Bible and how it was returned 

to the church, but Corpus Christi Church has absolutely no 

idea how theirs was obtained. The only thing that they know is 

that the Bible was already in the church in 1820 and that it was 

repaired in 1846 and again in 1916.      

  

 The oldest part of Corpus Christi Church dates back to 

the 12th century, on the site of a 6 th century church. The church 

is built of granite boulders with a slate roof  and is beautifully 

preserved.  It was extensively restored in the 19th century and 

also in 1913-14.  The Altar, Sanctuary, Chancel , Pulpit and 

the Vinegar Bible display case are made from honeyed oak. 

The Lectern is a carved oaken eagle.  The pews are of pitch 

pine with turned ends, with the floor sloping slightly towards 

the east to provide a better view of the Altar.   
 The church has two elaborately carved stone tombs, one for a medieval knight with crossed legs com-

memorating his time as a Crusader.  The other an early vicar of the church, Dafydd ap Hywell, who was a fa-

mous poet and soothsaying prophet. There are beautiful stained glass windows some dating back to the 15th 

century. The churchyard is encircled by 12 yew trees, the oldest being more than 800 years old. There is also a 

14th  century carved sandstone healing cross, which survived being destroyed by Oliver Cromwellôs Puritan 

soldiers. It was found under a yew tree by a Victorian archaeologist who bought it from the church. It was re-

stored to the church in 2004.  

 Father Michael has suggested that The Heritage Committee start to do a search to locate all the remain-

ing Vinegar Bibles and to determine if a Fellowship of Vinegar Bible churches can be established. This was 

put to Rev. Colin Mansley and Terry Bryer, who said that they would be very pleased to be part of such a Fel-

lowship. So far, nine Vinegar Bibles have been located. The Heritage Committee will give a further report on 

this at a later date.  

Submitted by, Peter Matthews, St. Johnôs Heritage Committee. 
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Holy Week - Easter Schedule 

 Palm Sunday: March 20  

 8:30am Holy Eucharist (BCP).   

 10:30am - Liturgy of the Palms and Liturgy of the Passion with Holy Eucharist  

 You are invited to bring along a coat, used or new to share with someone in need.  

 

 Tuesday in Holy Week: March 22  

 6:00 pm  Seder Supper in the Parish Hall.  We partake of the ancient Passover Meal and 

 hear the story of the Old Testament, leading up to the Messiah.  Enjoy a delicious meal of 

 Lamb or chicken.  Free will offering. Bring along some wine to share. 

  

 Maundy Thursday: Thursday, March 24 

 7:00pm  Maundy Thursday Service with the Washing of the Feet and the Liturgy of the 

 Lord's Last Supper.   

  

 Good Friday: March 25 

 10:00am  The Liturgy of Good Friday commemorating the death of Christ, Solemn                                            

 Petitions and the Veneration of the Cross  

 11:30am  Ecumenical  outdoor "Walk with the Cross" starts at St. Johnôs  Church        

 following this service.  All are welcome. 

  

 Easter Vigil: Holy Saturday, March 26 

 7:00pm The Liturgy of the Easter Vigil ï one of the oldest prayers of the Church 

 Lighting the New Fire and Pascal Candle, Baptisms and Renewal of Baptismal Vows.  

  

 Easter Sunday: March 27  

 8:30am   Easter Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

 10:30am Easter Choral Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

The Dories Are Ready To Roll & The Tree Is Decorated  


